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October 20, 2020
Andy Lima started and email communication with the Executive Board of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association on October 20, 2020 to discuss his document on the VMCA stance on product advertising.  
The board members included in the email communication were Past President LaToya White, President Andy Lima, President Elect Tim DuBois, Vice President Wes Robertson, First Vice President and MAMCA Representative Betsy Hodson, Sustaining Member Representative Kurt Vandock, Secretary/Treasurer Jay Kiser, and TMVCC Representative Mitch Burcham.
The email communication started on October 20, 2020 with Andy’s email to the board with his proposed VMCA stance on product advertising.  This topic had been discussed several times during the year with a need for VMCA to have an official stance.  Andy Lima wrote the following:

VMCA Stance on Product Advertising 

The Virginia Mosquito Control Association chooses to keep certain platforms devoid of advertisements and endorsements from parties that may profit from the sales of products or services discussed, including, but not limited to: 

· Facebook

· Twitter

· Skeeter

· Main presentation slots on the VMCA annual meeting agenda.  

Vendors are encouraged to share information about their products and services with members on designated platforms, including, but not limited to:

· Vendor room during the annual conference; 

· Vendor presentation slots at annual conferences; and

· Vendor presentations at TMVCC meetings

The goal of this stance on product advertising is to ensure that all sustaining members of VMCA have equal opportunities to share information in an appropriate setting while protecting the integrity of information shared on these platforms.  Third party mentions of products or services on these platforms (e.g. a Mosquito Control District discussing the efficacy of a product or service offered by a vendor) are typically deemed acceptable—provided they disclose any potential bias to the audience to which they are presenting (e.g. free traps received by a vendor for research purposes, discounted products to try out against their typical products).

The President Elect of the VMCA reviews all presentation submissions for the VMCA Annual meeting, and is responsible for determining the most appropriate time slot for presentations. They may request a draft version of the presentation being submitted, if necessary.  At their discretion, the President may choose to share the presentation with the rest of the VMCA Executive Board to help determine whether it is appropriate for the platform being requested.  If the presentation is deemed inappropriate for a long-form presentation slot, efforts will be made to accommodate the presentation on an appropriate platform.  

Betsy Hodson made a motion, seconded by Kurt Vandock, to accept the language and the policy of the above document.  There was discussion regarding where to post the policy.  Since it is not a new policy, only putting old ideas into words, there is no need to notify the membership. It will be there when it is needed.  There was no more discussion. Four were in favor, two abstained, none opposed, motion carried on 11/4/2020 at 1:32pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser
Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
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